
DERBYSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
NOTICE OF TEMPORARY CLOSURE 2012 

OUTSEATS BYWAY OPEN TO ALL TRAFFIC NO.48 
CONTINUING AS 

SHEFFIELD BYWAY OPEN TO ALL TRAFFIC NO.9 
(ALSO KNOWN AS LONG CAUSEWAY) 

 

WHEN: From 01 August 2012 to 10 January 2013 
WHERE: The entire length of the Byway Open to All Traffic No 48 
Outseats continuing as Byway Open to All Traffic No 9, Sheffield, 
(also known as Long Causeway), between Dennis Knoll and 
Redmires Reservoir. 
REASON: To facilitate public safety owing to a retaining wall 
requiring repair 
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE: None available. 
A way for pedestrians, cyclists, horseriders and motorcyclists 
will be maintained whenever possible. 
 
The County Council intends to make/has made and Order under 
Section 14 (2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as 
amended) that the width of these Byways Open to All Traffic shall 
be limited to 1.5 metres until completion of works to repair the 
retaining wall. 
 
Derbyshire County Council has consulted the Peak District 
National Park Authority pursuant to Section 14 (1A) of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
 
Derbyshire County Council has consulted Sheffield City Council 
on this proposal. 
 
Access will be maintained at all times for authorised vehicles, 
access to premises and emergency vehicles. 
 
Derbyshire County Council apologises for any inconvenience 
caused whilst this restriction is in place. Anyone requiring 
further information should ring Call Derbyshire 08456 058 058 
 
Ian Stephenson, Strategic Director – Environmental Services, 
County all, Matlock, Derbyshire, DE4 3AG 


